
 

  

 

 

 

Friday 17th March 2023 
Term 1, Week 7 
 

Beechworth Primary School is committed to the implementation of Child Safe Standards  
to promote the safety and wellbeing of all young people.  

 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s News  
 

Welcome to our week 7 newsletter. 

 

This week has been a wonderful community engagement week with our students out in the community, our 

Family Fun Night and our School Council AGM.  Check out the articles below. 

 

How exciting to see the massive crane on site early this week lifting the steel beams into place for the new 

Multipurpose room.  I am in awe of the way they move them around and the use of various whistle patterns 

to give instructions to the crane operator.  The toilet block out the back of the school is also well underway 

with tiles now being installed and the new walkway getting a roof.  Our staff carpark is also operational, 

taking some of the pressure off the parking in the front of the school at drop off and pick up times. 

   

   

NAPLAN Year 3 & 5 

Our year 3 and 5 students engaged in their literacy NAPLAN assessments this week, commencing with 

Writing on Wednesday followed by Reading on Thursday. NAPLAN will continue next week with our 

Numeracy NAPLAN assessments on Monday.  Our students have been doing a super job and giving their 

best efforts. Thank you to the senior staff for your care and support with our students through this testing 

process. 

 



 

Family Night Tuesday 14th March, 5.00pm   

It was wonderful to see so many of our students and families come out to our Family Fun Night on 

Tuesday.  It was great to see the students’ engagement in the challenges and parents hopping in and 

having a go too or offering support and encouragement.  We were super excited to have you all check out 

our new playgrounds and have a wander around at our stage one renovations.  

 

Thank you to Samantha and our PAFA crew (Dom and Liam) for manning our BBQ.  I don’t think I have 

ever seen the BBQs so clean at the end of an event.  And a great job from our SRC group with the Zooper 

Dooper stall.  Thank you to our teachers and staff for supporting our event running “Minute to Win It” 

activities in each of the classrooms. 

 

 

 
Community Gardening – 5/6 Anders. 
 
Our 5/6 students have been busy tidying up the street in 
front of the school, trimming back all the agapanthus. 
Thank you to Julie Anders and your team for keeping our 
community beautiful. 
 

 
 

School Council AGM 

Wednesday night we held our Annual School Council AGM where we elected our 2023 School Council 

executive: 

• President – Kellie Sutherland 

• Vice President – Rebecca Burgess 

• Secretary – Lia Mitchell 

• Treasurer – Tonya Sey 
  

If you wish to be part of this governing board of our school we still have a parent position available and we 

would love to have you join the team. 

 

Our AGM was followed by our first general meeting for the year, where we attended to the financial aspects 

of finalising 2022 and approving our annual Cash Handling Policy and EFTPOS Policy.  

 

We also discussed our Educational Annual Implementation plan for 2023.  Our foci for 2023 will be a 

continuation of the work commenced in 2022 with a focus on Numeracy in the classroom and our Wellbeing 

focus through the Berry Street Education Model.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Kind Regards, 
Sue McDonald 
Principal 
susan.mcdonald2@education.vic.gov.au 
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For the diary …  

Week Date Event / Activity 

TERM 1   

Week 8 Monday 20th March  

Wednesday 22nd – Friday 24th March   

NAPLAN Numeracy 

Year 5 & 6 Canberra Camp 

Week 9  Currently no planned events  

Week 10  Thursday 6th April Last day for Term 1 

Easter Hat Parade 

TERM 2   

Week 1 Monday 24th April 

Tuesday 25th April 

Wednesday 26th April 

Friday 28th April 

Parent/Teacher Conferences – Student Free 

ANZAC Day – Public Holiday 

First day for Term 2 

Student free day – Berry Street  

Staff Professional Development 

Week 2 Friday 5th May BPS Cross Country 

Week 3 Wednesday 10th May 

Friday 12th May 

Whole School Science Incursion 

Mother’s Day Breakfast 

Week 4 Wednesday 17th May School Council meeting 5.30pm 

Week 5  EDUCATION WEEK Activities 

Week 6  Reconciliation Week 

Week 7  Currently no planned events 

Week 8 Monday 12th June 

Wednesday 14th June 

Kings Birthday Public Holiday 

School Council Meeting – 5.30pm 

Week 9 Monday 19th June 

Friday 23rd June 

Halve Waste Incursions F-6 

Last day for Term 2 – 2.30pm finish 

TERM 3   

Week 1 Monday 10th July First day for Term 3 

TERM 4   

 Thursday 30th November –  

Friday 1st December  

Year 3 & 4 Feathertop Chalet Adventure Camp 

 

 
Beechworth Primary School Office Hours are:  Monday – Friday 8.30 – 4.30  

• Jeanette: Mon – Thurs 8.30-11.30, Fri 8.30-3.00 

• Samantha: Mon – Fri 8.30–4.30 

TheirCare (Before & After School Care at BPS)   

• Service and Bookings: phone 0447 717 055 

• Area Manager, Rick: phone 0459 555 671 

 

 

 

 

Our mailing address is: 
Beechworth Primary School 
P.O. Box 203 Junction Road 

Beechworth, Vic 3747 
Please contact the office on: (03) 5728 1066   

beechworth.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
 



   

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

  


